

Park Spring Primary School

'Achieving Together'



Swinnow Lane, Leeds LS13 4QT

Headteacher: Mrs R Horan email: office@parkspringprimary.co.uk tel: 0113 2552526

24 September 2021 - Ethos Statement "I respect the beliefs and traditions of others."

Autumn 1 & 2 Diary Dates

Please find below a list of events that will be taking place during this term;

01.10.2021 Training Day

05.10.2021 Family Consultation Evening 1

07.10.2021 Family Consultation Evening 2

14.10.2021 Year 3 In School Sleepover

21.10.2021 KS1 Pumpkins Trail

22.10.2021 Break up for October Half Term

01.11.2021 In School Flu Vaccination

12.11.2021 Children in Need

21.11.2021 Year 3 Robin Hood's Bay Trip

24.11.2021 Individual School Photo's

08.12.2021 School Christmas Dinner Day

13.12.2021 Year 6 Dobroyd Trip (2 days)

ATTENDANCE

If your child is going to be absent from school then please text this number 07891274260. Please note that this phone will not be answered for phone calls. This is last week's attendance report for the week ending 24 September 2021:

Rec A 100%		Rec	Rec B 99.2%	
1a	97.75%	1b	95.4%	
2a	99.1%	2b	99.1%	
3a	96.7%	3b	99.1%	
4a	99.2%	4b	99.6%	
5a	98.6%	5b	90.8%	
6a	97.2%	6b	92.6%	



89.5%

TOTAL SCHOOL ATTENDANCE 97%

Year 4—Date Change

On Wednesday 29th Year 4 will be having an ancient Greek day.

We will be sampling Greek food, playing ancient Greek games and lots more.

We encourage your child to dress up for the day.

Your child could be a God or Goddess, a soldier, a farmer, a mythical creature.



Flu Immunisation

The school, nursing team will be in school on 1 November 2021. Please use



the link below to provide consent for your child to have this done in school. Flu Consent

Morning Boosters and Year 4 ICT

Monday to Thursday school will be open at 8.15am for year 4 children to attend the ICT suite boosters session and then at 8.30am for all other children who have been invited to class boosters.

If your child is not attending either of these provisions and you arrive before the school gates are open at 8.45am you must not come on to the school grounds before this time. Many thanks

Year 6—Science is at the Heart of It

The year 6 children had an amazing Science lesson this week learning about the parts of the heart. They got to make a model of the heart out of plasticine and salt dough and then labelled it. If you would like to make your own at home you will need: flour, salt, red and blue food colouring and some water. Find out how to make salt dough on line and then













Data Collection



This week we have sent emails asking parents to complete the Data Collection information for each child. This collection is a mandatory requirement of schools and must be collected each year. Furthermore it is vitally important we hold the correct information

on the system for your child in case of emergency.

We no longer send out paper copies and these forms are online. Please contact the office if you have not received this.

Family Consultation Evening

You should have received a letter and text message link through the Teachers2 Parents text messaging app to book a slot with your child/ren's teacher for a telephone consultation.

If you have any problems booking your appointment please Teachers2Parents contact the school office.

Friends of Park Spring (FOPS) needs you!!!

FOPS is having a makeover

We are setting up a new children's committee to have a say in the charities that we will be raising money for this year.



We will continue our great work in raising money for the international charity "Love The One" so we are interested in your ideas for a national and local charity that we could support over the year.

We are also interested in which events you would like to see us running in school.

Please click on the link below to provide us with your much valued feedback:

https://parkspring.onlinesurveys.ac.uk/202122-charity-choices

Thanks in advance Mrs Martin (Charity Lead/Nursery Teacher)

Desktop Computers for Families

As you will be aware that home-learning has been set for this week. If you and your family are struggling to access a device which would assist with the online platforms please contact Miss Beverley in the school office. We have some FREE desk top computers which we can offer to families in our Park

We want to everyone in their home

support learning journey!

Year 3 Sleepover

Spring community.

If your child is in year 3 please check your



ParentPay account to sign up for the Year 3 in school sleepover. If you have any questions please email year3@parkspringprimary.co.uk



Golf FOURRRR! School

The Ryder Cup is a golf competition between teams from Europe and the United States and it starts today! To celebrate this in school next week we will have Tri Golf equipment out on the field for the children to try out. Maybe we will find the next Tiger Woods?!



Our Key Message This Week:

I AM RESILIENT **AND CAN GET THROUGH ANYTHING**

Year 6 to Year 7—High School Information Evenings

Crawshaw Academy—23 September 2021

https://www.crawshawacademy.org.uk/Open-Evening/

Pudsey Grammar School 0 30 September 2021

https://www.pudseygrammar.co.uk/

Leeds West Academy—7 October 2021

https://www.leedswestacademy.org.uk/

Priesthorpe High School—21 September 2021

https://priesthorpe.coopacademies.co.uk/open-evening/ Dixons Academy—https://www.dixonsua.com/admissions

Have you/your child had a POSITIVE COVID-19 test result? No Yes Are you/your child 18 years and 6 months or over? No Yes Have NHS Test & Trace notified you about being a close contact of a confirmed COVID-19 case? Nο Yes Have you/your child had BOTH doses of the vaccine? Yes No Did you/your child have YES your 2nd dose MORE ou must selfthan 2 weeks ago? immediately Yes No